
 

 

COVID-19 TESTING ARRANGEMENTS – DAY PUPILS 
 

Date Year Group Timings How to book and arrangements 

Sunday 7th March Covid-19 lateral flow testing for 

all day pupils. 

0900 – 1400 

 

• Parents will need to pre-book an appointment slot using the parent meeting software 

https://canford.parentseveningsystem.co.uk.  You will need your Parent Portal Login 

(please contact ictsupport@canford.com if you have any technical problems).  If you 

have more than one child to register, a separate appointment will need to be made for 

each child.   The booking system will remain open until Thursday 4th March at 2000 hrs.   

• Please arrive at school 5 minutes ahead of your child’s appointment time and park in 

the Sports Centre car park. 

• Pupils to go to the Assembly Hall for lateral flow test.  Could pupils please wear masks 

and follow social distancing guidelines both to and from the Assembly Hall.   Pupils will 

need a phone with them to register their test and for notification of their result. 

• Once the test has been completed, pupils will remain seated in the Assembly Hall until 

the result is known (this usually takes approximately 40 minutes). 

• We would respectfully request that parents remain in their car until their child(ren) 

return. 

 

If the test is negative 

 

• Pupil can return to school on the specified date (see details in separate table below). 

 

If the test is positive  

 

• Pupil should isolate at home for 10 days as per Government guidance 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-

home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection 
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COVID-19 TESTING ARRANGEMENTS – FIFTH FORM AND UPPER SIXTH BOARDERS AND SIBLINGS 
 

Date Year Group Timings How to book and arrangements 

Sunday 7th March Covid-19 lateral flow testing for 

all Fifth Form and Upper Sixth 

boarders and siblings. 

1500 - 1900 • Parents will need to pre-book an appointment slot using the parent meeting software 

https://canford.parentseveningsystem.co.uk.  You will need your Parent Portal Login (please contact 

ictsupport@canford.com if you have any technical problems).  If you have more than one child to 

register, a separate appointment will need to be made for each child.   The booking system will 

remain open until Thursday 4th March at 2000 hrs.   

• Please arrive at school 5 minutes ahead of your child’s appointment time and park in the Sports 

Centre car park. 

• Pupils to go to the Assembly Hall for lateral flow test.  Could pupils please wear masks and follow 

social distancing guidelines both to and from the Assembly Hall.   Pupils will need a phone with them 

to register their test and for notification of their result. 

• Once the test has been completed, pupils will remain seated in the Assembly Hall until the result is 

known (this usually takes approximately 40 minutes). 

• We would respectfully request that parents remain in their car until their child(ren) return. 

 

If test is negative 

 

• Pupil can continue to boarding house.  In order for House staff to ensure social distancing is 

maintained, could parents please remain outside the boarding house.   

 

If test is positive 

 

• Pupil should return home and isolate for 10 days as per Government guidance 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-

for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection 

 

Note:  Channel Island Pupils 

 

• Channel Island boarders who arrive unaccompanied who test positive will be quarantined in the 

Health Centre for 10 days. 
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COVID-19 TESTING ARRANGEMENTS – SHELL, FOURTH FORM AND LOWER SIXTH BOARDERS 
 

Date Year Group Timings How to book and arrangements 

Monday 8th March Covid-19 lateral flow testing for all Shell, 

Fourth Form and Lower Sixth Boarders 

1200 – 1400 

(Shells) 

 

1400 – 1500 

(Fourth Form) 

 

1600 – 1700 

(Fourth Form) 

 

1700 – 1900 

(Lower Sixth) 

• Parents will need to pre-book an appointment slot using the parent meeting software.  

https://canford.parentseveningsystem.co.uk.  You will need your Parent Portal Login (please 

contact ictsupport@canford.com if you have any technical problems).  If you have more 

than one child to register, a separate appointment will need to be made for each child.   

The booking system will remain open until Thursday 4th March at 2000 hrs.   

• Please arrive at school 5 minutes ahead of your child’s appointment time and park in the 

Sports Centre car park. 

• Pupils to go to the Assembly Hall for lateral flow test.  Could pupils please wear masks 

and follow social distancing guidelines both to and from the Assembly Hall.   Pupils will 

need a phone with them to register their test and for notification of their result. 

• Once the test has been completed, pupils will remain seated in the Assembly Hall until the 

result is known (this usually takes approximately 40 minutes). 

• We would respectfully request that parents remain in their car until their child(ren) return. 

 

If test is negative 

 

• Pupil can continue to boarding house.  In order for House staff to ensure social distancing 

is maintained, could parents please remain outside the boarding house. 

 

If test is positive 

 

• Pupil should return home and isolate for 10 days as per Government guidance 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-

home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection 

 

Note:  Channel Island Pupils 

 

• Channel Island boarders who arrive unaccompanied who test positive will be quarantined 

in the Health Centre for 10 days. 
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DATES FOR START OF LESSONS BY YEAR GROUP 
 

 

Monday 8th March 

 

Lessons Commence at 0845 for all Upper Sixth and Fifth Form following the Week 2 timetable.   

 

No lessons for Shells, Fourth Form or Lower Sixth. 

 

 

Tuesday 9th March 

 

 

Lessons commence at 0845 for all Shells, Fourth Form and Lower Sixth following the Week 2 timetable 

 

 

 
 


